

TOWN OF STRATTON SCHOL BOARD MINUTES FEBRUARY 5, 2015

The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on Thursday, February 5, 2015 at the Stratton town office. The meeting was called to order at 7:04 P.M.

ATTENDING: Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director, Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell, Secretary, Steven John, Superintendant of Windham Central Supervisory Union.

The Minutes of the January 8, 2015 meeting were read. Lorraine Weeks-Newell motioned to approve the minutes and Thomas Montemagni seconded. The minutes were approved.

NEW BUSINESS: The Board reviewed the documents provided by Renee Mulkey to establish proof of residency in Stratton. The Board was satisfied that the residency requirements have been met and tuition payment is approved for her children attending The Mountain School at Winhall.

BILLING: Billing was received from the following:

Burr & Burton Academy - 2nd semester tuition, 8 students	\$ 61,600.00
Winhall Town School District, transportation, (bus service)	17,150.00
The Mountain School At Winhall - spring tuition, 3 students	25,309.16
Nancy Baginski Schachinger - speech and language services	480.00

The 2/5/15 order was reviewed, approved and signed. The amount of the order for February 5, 2015 was \$104,539.16.

OTHER BUSINESS: Steven John reviewed with the Board a variety of items related to District wide school budgets and tax rates. He also gave the Board an update on current Legislative issues that impact Education Tax rates.

As there was no other business, Lorraine Newell motioned to adjourn the meeting and Siobhan Young seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Siobhan Eddy Young

Stratton School Board Director